

SEPTEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER - VOL 20.2



EAGLE RIVER CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN SEWING GUILD

UPCOMING EVENTS

September 14: Anchorage & Valley Neighborhood Group Meetings

October 5: Community Service Sew

October 29-November 3: Fall Retreat

December 7: Annual Meeting & Holiday Party

A NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Dear Sewing Sisters,

Every summer I plan sewing projects and between gardening, trips, fishing, hiking well they just don't get completed. I'm actually looking forward to a hibernation period where life slows down a bit and there is time to enjoy sewing with a nice cup of tea. Summer has flown past us and hopefully, September will bring some cooler weather and rain to help with all the fires. So far, I haven't heard of any of our members being affected by the recent fires in the Mat-Su.

I had a lot of fun working the August fair intake and seeing kids proudly dropping off their projects for judging and display. We had around 15 volunteers arrive early on a Sunday morning to judge each garment, costume, bag, pillowcase, wall hanging, etc. Our new Fair Superintendent, Kirstin Tysver, said we had a total of 199 entries this year. This is an increase from last year! We are blessed with members who gave their time so generously to support the fair this year.

Please keep our sewing sister, Janette Schlereth, in your thoughts and prayers as she starts undergoing chemotherapy soon for a type of blood cancer. Janette has been a guild members for over 10 years and has often been my partner at the fair doing sewing demonstrations. She is in good spirits and looking forward to treatment and recovery. She gave me permission to share her mailing address in case you would like to drop her a note or card.

Janette Schlereth, 225 E Fireweed Ln, Suite 101, Anchorage, Alaska 99503

I look forward to seeing you all at neighborhood meetings soon. Until then, keep on stitching!

Julie Gleason, Chapter President

UPCOMING NEIGHBORHOOD MEETINGS

This month, we will be working on cutting out Child Life dolls and gowns in preparation for our October Community Sew Event. We will have patterns available. Bring any muslin and cotton fabric if you have any extras to donate. Bring show and tell items.

VALLEY | NORTHERN LIGHTS CHAPEL | 7550 E PALMER-WASILLA HWY

Saturday, September 14, 12-2pm

ANCHORAGE | SENIOR ACTIVITY CENTER | 1300 E 19TH AVE

Saturday, September 14, 11:30-2:30pm



COMMUNITY SERVICE SEW: CHILD LIFE DOLLS

SENIOR ACTIVITY CENTER | 1300 E 19TH AVE

Saturday, October 5, 11:30-2:30pm

This year's Community Service Sew will focus on dolls and gowns to be donated to Providence Children's Hospital. These dolls are used by medical professionals as a communication tool for explaining procedures to a child or diagnosing a child's discomfort. The child is then given the doll and a little hospital gown for the doll, as their own to hold and keep.

Patterns will be provided at September neighborhood meetings, but if you'd like to get started at home, visit <u>tinyurl.com/childlifedolls</u> for patterns from Johns Hopkins Children's Center.





FALL RETREAT

SAVE THE DATE: OCTOBER 29-NOVEMBER 3

Alaska Sewlutions receives a 10% rebate if 15+ members stay overnight for 2 or more nights: reserve your spot early and stay for 2+ nights! 12 members must attend on at least 1 night to receive these rates.

1 night: \$78.75 2 nights: \$120.75 3 nights: \$162.75 4 nights: \$204.75 5 nights: \$246.75

Day only (noon to midnight): \$15

Day with breakfast: \$25

HOLIDAY PARTY: SAVE THE DATE

This year's holiday party will be held Saturday, December 7 from 12-4pm. More details coming soon!

2019 CHAPTER ADVISORY BOARD - C.A.B.

President: Julie Gleason, 244-9610, Jgleason@gci.net

Vice-President & Membership: Teresa Gleason, 244-9611, tgleason@gci.net

Secretary: Linda Maclure: 346-1293, Irm1234@outlook.com

Treasurer: Beverly Dennis, 360-0011, beverlydennisak@gmail.com

Newsletter: Emily Longbrake, 863-0801, emilylongbrake@gmail.com

Anchorage Group Leader: Ada Gleason, 346-2710, adaknik@alaska.com

Valley Group Leader: Etta Gamble, 746-7073, gamet@gci.net

State Fair Sewing Department Superintendent: Kirstin Tysver, 301-0161, gwennach@gmail.com

State Fair Sewing Department Superintendent Assistant:

Alice Stevens, akalice49@gmail.com

Retreat coordinator: Nancy McKewin, nmckewin@gmail.com



ALASKASEWLUTIONS.ORG AKSEWLUTIONS@AK.NET

American Sewind Guild ASG MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

School Name	
Grade/year in school	
Payment:	
Check payable to "American Sewing Guild"	
☐ MasterCard Visa AmEx Discover (circle one)	
Account#:	
Expiration Date:	
Signature:	
Return to:	

7X 77096	Email: info@asg.
ouston, TX 77096	

American Sewing Guild

9660 Hillcroft, Suite 510,

Phone: (713) 729-3000

Fax: (713) 721-9230

Website: www.asg.org

(Please allow 2-4 weeks for processing)